
 

   

AIACE/CENTRAL/2020 / 099                  Dated   25.9.2020  

To 

The Chairman, 

 Coal India Limited, 

Coal Bhawan, Premise No-04 MAR, Plot No-AF-III, Action Area-1A, 

Newtown, Rajarhat, Kolkata-700156  

Sub:  Suggestion for introducing  Special Half Pay Leave(SHPL) during  Complete Lockdown for controlling spread of Covid-19. 

Dear Sir,  

In the recent past we have been witness to an unprecedented situation caused due to outbreak of Covid-19 pandemic. There was 

complete lockdown imposed nationwide by the Central government. Later on, as the lockdown cannot go indefinitely, its un-lockdown 

process also commenced gradually and it allowed various state governments the liberty in allowing relaxations/restrictions in their states 

depending on local conditions. Coal India Ltd and its various subsidiaries have also allowed various relaxations in duty hours so as to fall in 

line with government regulations. After allowing complete leave for some days during peak period of Covid-19, gradually the wok resumed 

everywhere. One major step was taken to engage only 50% of employees in a day-long shift. Mostly, the manpower was divided to work in 

2 divided shifts. Thus, effectively an employee worked for half day and enjoyed full day salary. 

Now again, due to increase in Covid-19 cases, On 22.9.2020, complete lockdown has been   re-imposed in some districts, including 

Bilaspur, of Chhattisgarh. The District collector, vide order no. Reader/Zila Danda/2203/2020 dt 19.9.2020, has ordered closure of all 

installations in every sector to remain under complete closure during the re-imposed lockdown period up to midnight of 28.9.2020. As a 

result, SECL management had to announce complete lockdown of the Corporate office at Bilaspur, barring essential services like health, 

water and power supply, and allowed employees to work from  home. Even today on 25.9.2020, as a preventive measure, WCL 

headquarters at Nagpur has been compelled to issue order vide WCL/IR/SE/072 dt 25.9.2020 to work with 33% strength only from 

28.9.2020 till further notification. (Reference Order Copies of SECL and WCL enclosed). 

The present lock down has forced many employees to join their normal duties. This Work from Home (WFH) is being taken as paid leave as 

no work has been clearly specified by management which can be done by employees staying at home. In this way company will be   paying 

full day salary for half-day work or no work during WFH. It cannot be an everlasting feasible solution. 

Under the circumstances, our Association proposes that let CIL allow Special Half-Pay leave to employees who can and who are willing to 

work from home and full salary to them who attend office regularly. This will avoid trauma of employees because those seeking to stay at 

home and work from, they will be entitled to at least half of the salary and CIL will also gain by paying Half-pay for Full day work from 

home. 

Before implementing the above suggestion, CIL and subsidiary may like to do survey for each employee about what work they did during 

work from home. 

It is requested to consider our above proposal favourably for implementation which at the first glance looks like a win-win situation for 

both employees and the employer.  

 With Regards, 

  

P. K. Singh Rathor 

Principal General Secretary, AIACE 

 



 

 

  



 

 


